MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
MAY 4, 2007
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, MAY 4, 2007, BEGINNING AT 9:08 A.M., WITH CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting 4 May 2007 shall
come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO, AND CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: NONE.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr. Chairman, all nine members are in attendance,
hence a quorum of the Council is present to conduct business.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Members, ladies and gentlemen, guests. This morning our opening remarks will be
coming from our colleague from the District of South Maui, Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Anderson, if you would please.

OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Anderson.
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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for the opening message, Ms. Anderson.
I hope some people will, many people will find it inspirational and good advice to live
by. And I had hoped you would have added "as well as reckless abandon in eating
the food that was prepared for us," too.
Members, thank you very much for participating in our annual recognition of the
festivals of lei. May 'I st was "May Day" in Hawaii, and people all over our State wear
leis, and so the Chair appreciates the gesture of aloha that you share this morning
with our community by your participation in honoring our Hawaiian culture and the
presence of the lei. So thank you very much,
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda, please.

TESTIMONY ON CEREMONIAL RESOLUTION
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, no one has signed up to offer testimony on any
ceremonial resolutions. Shall we proceed with the reading of these resolutions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to that portion of the agenda, the Chair will ask anyone wishing to
give testimony on any of the three posted ceremonial resolutions we have this
morning, to please come forward and we'll be happy to provide you with an
opportunity to share your thoughts with the Council.
Seeing none, Members, with no objections, the Chair shall close testimony on
ceremonial resolutions for today's meeting.

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
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The following ceremonial resolutions were presented.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-64
CONGRATULATING THE MAUI JAPANESE
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AND THE FUKUYAMA
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AND INDUSTRY ON
THE 10TH ANNIVERSARY OF THEIR
SISTER-CHAMBER RELATIONSHIP
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE THAT WE ACCEPT THIS
RESOLUTION FOR CONGRATULATING THE MAUI JAPANESE
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AND THEIR FUKUYAMA
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AND INDUSTRY ON THEIR
10TH ANNIVERSARY OF THEIR SISTER-CHAMBER
RELATIONSHIP.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to adopt
the resolution. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, may we have the resolution read in its
entirety.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
It is with great pleasure that I would like to call upon Ms. Helen Nielsen, President of
the Maui Japanese Chamber of Commerce, who is in attendance today--I'm not sure
if any of the other officers or members were able to attend--to personally congratulate
them on the outstanding work that they have performed with their sister-city, ah,
sister-chamber relationship.
Through my years at the Maui County Fair, I've had the wonderful opportunity to deal
with many of these people. I've enjoyed the food; but, most importantly, I've really
enjoyed the Japanese karaoke contest for which they've sponsored for a number of
years. It brings out Maui's finest Japanese singers, and I was very amazed and even
some of the judges from Fukuyama were always really amazed at the, the talent we
had here as far as Japanese singers. And I think--and not only Japanese, there were
other nationalities that sang Japanese songs. But it was amazing to hear them and
to enjoy that great Japanese music that, for which many of us grew up with, yeah.
So I'd like to call upon Ms. Nielsen after we have other congratulatory messages from
other Members if they wish to, sir. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Members, you have a motion to adopt the resolution before you. Any further
discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
If Ms. Nielsen would join the Members on the floor. And since we have our
Honorable Mayor, we will ask the Mayor to please join us also since the County of
Maui is part of this relationship.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, Members. At this time, I'd like to call upon
Helen Nielsen who is the President of the Japanese Chamber of Commerce to say a
few words. Ms. Nielsen.

MS. HELEN NIELSEN:
Councilmembers.

Good morning, Chairman Hokama, Mr. Victorino, and

I'm really honored today to receive this on behalf of the Maui Japanese Chamber of
Commerce.
This ten-year anniversary has really made me reflect on the importance of our
relationship with our sister-chamber in Fukuyama, and it means a lot to me and it
means a lot to both, both organizations on, on either side.
I'd like to send greetings from my other officers who are not here today, which include
"Kimo" Apana, Kay Fukumoto, Lloyd Kimura, and Yuki Lei Sugimura.
The Maui Japanese Chamber of Commerce has its roots in this very chamber when
in 1987, Councilmember Joe Tanaka began discussions in creating the Maui
Japanese Chamber of Commerce. And in 1988, he started with the first fifty charter
members.
In 1996, the Maui Japanese Chamber of Commerce went to Japan to search for a
sister-chamber relationship that spread over five prefectures in Japan, and we settled
on this rural city of Fukuyama. And Fukuyama has a lot in common with Maui,
including sharing a rose as its symbol, and also it's a coastal community. And their
main industries include agriculture, fishing, food processing, salt processing-processing, bread baking, clothing manufacturing, and my favorite item which is a, a
really wonderful freeze-dried miso soup.
I, along with ten other members of the Maui Japanese Chamber, will be traveling to
Fukuyama in two weeks where we'll be marching in the Rose Parade and
participating in their festival. And we'll be hosting a Maui booth, which is running
before we arrive as long--as well as during the festival; and we'll be showcasing Maui
products. We also bring brochures and promote traveling to Maui County to the over
50,000 visitors to this festival.
And I guess you're all wondering why is this haole girl president of a Maui Japanese
Chamber of Commerce. Well, let me remind you, Martin Luna was the previous
president, and he's Filipino. So we are an equal opportunity organization and
welcome participation from all.
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I wanted to acknowledge some of the previous officers who really helped to build up
this organization over the years, including Warren Orikasa, Garrett Abe, Kiyoko
Kimura, Kenneth Shimuz--Shimizu, Kent Hiranaga, Pat Nitta, Glenn Kosaka,
B. Martin Luna, Sarajean Tokunaga, Mary Louise Cariens, Ron Sowa, Jeremy
Kozuki, Clifford Beppu, Stephanie Ohigashi, and, and others.
So I really want to thank you truly from the bottom of my heart. Ill be sending
greetings personally to Fukuyama in two weeks to the Honorable Mayor Akira Hada
and the Fukuyama City Council Chair Hisashi Kuramoto.
Thank you very much once again. Arigato gosaimasu.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 07-64.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-65
CONGRATULATING HAWAIIAN COMMERCIAL &
SUGAR COMPANY AND MATSON NAVIGATION
COMPANY, INC. ON THEIR 125TH ANNIVERSARIES
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
ON YOUR BEHALF, MR. CHAIR, I MOVE THAT THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION CONGRATULATING HAWAIIAN
COMMERCIAL & SUGAR COMPANY AND MATSON
NAVIGATION COMPANY, INC. ON THEIR 125TH
ANNIVERSARY BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to adopt the
resolution. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, may we have the resolution read throughout.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
For those of us, Chairman, that were born and raised here in Hawaii, we're all aware
of the major role that HC&S and Matson played in the growth and development of
Hawaii. I am a product of the plantation, Chairman. I am a son of a sakada, and
grew up in a time when sugar was the dominant crop. Both my dad and brother also
labored in the field. It was sugar that provided the livelihood for my family.
This 125th year anniversary represents an incredible legacy that helped shape and
mold the lives of so many people here on Maui and throughout the State. I offer my
congratulations to HC&S and Matson Navigation Company, and ask that they
continue their commitment of compassion and fairness to the people of Maui County
and to the people of the State of Hawaii.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo.
We are under discussion on the motion, Members. Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
It gives me great pleasure to speak in support and to congratulate HC&S and Matson
today on this auspicious occasion.
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I, too, am a product of HC&S and very proud to be one. My grandfather Manuel
Coelho was an engineer with MA Company, which later morphed into HC&S. My dad
worked until his death, and his brothers also, for the company. They were a big part
of my life.
I was so fortunate to have grown up in a plantation camp. Those were days that I
would love to go back to in a moment. And when people talk about communities and
the new idea of how communities live and work together, it brings it all back to me
and I thank them for that opportunity.
Also, when I graduated from high school, they gave me an all-expense paid
scholarship to St. Francis School of Nursing, which enabled me to have--get a good
education that probably I couldn't have any other way.
When I became the Director of Maui Economic Opportunity, they were always there
for me. They are a corporate entity with a conscience. And whenever there was a
real serious problem, I knew that I could count on them to show up and Meredith
Ching to help. When we had disasters in the community, they were always there to
stand with me.
I am very, very grateful for this company. And I really, really want to say thank you
for all they've done, and our heartiest congratulations to you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I, too, am a product of the plantation era. My dad was a sakada. He came to Maui to
work for the sugar plantation. But prior to working in the sugarcane fields, he worked
as a nurse at the old Puunene Hospital. So HC&S brings great memories for me and
my family, as said earlier by Member Mateo, as well as Member Baisa.
I, I'd just like to add that A&B and HC&S afforded me the opportunity to purchase an
affordable home back in 1960.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I also would like to echo the same sentiments and add that Matson was always a
tremendous assistance to myself and the Maui County Fair for many years.
When we were bringing in tents from the Mainland, Buzz Fernandez and, and, and,
and Matson would assist us in bringing them in, coordinating it, bringing it at, at, at
what I call a discounted price to help us offset some of the prices in being a partner to
the Maui County Fair, which is the largest community event in, in, in the County of
Maui.
Also, I, too, had many members of my family who worked for HC&S, and some still
continue to work with HC&S. And my wife who has worked with the ILWU for the
past nineteen years are very, very in tuned to what happens within our industry,
especially the sugar industry which has struggled for many years.
But HC&S has been a shining example of being able to prevail even when market
forces were against them. And I thank them, Matson, and all of the A&B subsidiaries
for all their contributions to this community for the last 125 years, and wish them
continued success for the next 125 years.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I, too, want to pass on my congratulations to HC&S, along with Matson, on their
125th anniversary.
And like my colleagues, you know, my life was somehow touched by HC&S. My, on
my father's side, the Molinas, we came over back in the early 1900s as part of the
Spanish wave that came over to Maui County. So in an unusual sort of way, this
entity has had a hand in our creation and upbringing.
So continued success to this wonderful entity.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
I, too, would like to congratulate HC&S and Matson.
Even though I didn't work for the plantation company, Hana had one of the first sugar
companies in the State of Hawaii. And many of the supplies that came to Hana
during my dad's days when there was no connecting road to this side of the island
came by ship. So shipping has always been very important in Hawaii.
And HC&S and Matson have always been a strong foundation and pillars in our
communities and in our economy in Maui County and the State of Hawaii.
So I congratulate HC&S and, and Matson on their 125th anniversary.
Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "nay."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
May we have the representatives of Alexander & Baldwin, Hawaii Commercial &
Sugar Company, and Matson Navigation Company please join us on the chamber
floor.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
If you'll please join us, and I would also invite Mayor Tavares to join us in
congratulating the honorees.
Mr. Mateo, if you would please on behalf of the Members.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
Mr. Chair, Members of the Council, and people of Maui County.
Before I introduce the representatives of the, of those being honored this morning, I
am privileged to extend an invitation to the Mayor of Maui County, Mayor Charmaine
Tavares, to share a few words with all of us.
Thank you.
MAYOR TAVARES: Thank you. Thank you, Chair Hokama and Councilmember Mateo.
We, we don't have this quite rehearsed right yet, so I kinda missed where I was
supposed to be on the first congratulatory resolution, but I would like to offer my
congratulations publicly to the Maui Japanese Chamber in the celebration that you
folks are having.
And I just attended a workshop on Japanese protocol that they helped to sponsor. It
was very interesting, and the next one they have—and you should have another one-I would encourage all the Members to attend because it was quite informative,
educational, to say the least. And I'm half Japanese, and I know nothing about
Japanese culture. It was really embarrassing.
But also on, on everyone chiming in with Alexander & Baldwin, HC&S, my family
roots also involved the plantation. And my dad worked for HC&S for many years,
and then worked for Alexander & Baldwin for a while. But our family had its
opportunities to further themselves, to improve themselves, to get an education, and I
think due in great part to what A&B and HC&S in particular did,
And back in those days, HC&S was it. They ran all the programs because there
really was no government to speak of that could provide services and programs. So
they were the very beginnings of our County and what we do here today. So
sometimes it's, it's good to think back on what did occur at the time that it occurred,
and try to think about the difference between plantations that were formed in the
south of the United States and plantations that were formed in Hawaii. They were
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quite, quite different. And I think it was different due to the caliber of the people who
chose Hawaii to settle in.
So I congratulate each and every one of you. And like one of my ex-colleague said,
"Here's to the next 125 years!"
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Chairman, I'd like to take the opportunity to introduce the
honorees with us this morning, and we're going to start with Miss, Ms. Meredith
Ching, and Meredith is the Vice-President of A&B. We have Mr. Grant Chun.
Mr. Chun is the Vice-President of A&B Properties. Also with us is Steve Holaday, the
General Manager of HC&S. Mr. Buzz Fernandez--nice Hawaiian name, Buzz. Yeah,
Buzz Fernandez, the Maui District Manager of Matson Navigation Company, and
Mr. Gary North. Mr. North is the Senior Vice-President of Matson. And this morning
gracing us is Ms. Ching.
MS. MEREDITH CHING: Thank you, Councilmember Mateo. Thank you, Council Chair,
Mayor Tavares, and all the Councilmembers.
We are very honored by the resolution and actually very humbled by all the
comments that were made here today and we, we very much appreciate it. Even for
our business, it's very unusual that it, one reaches a, a hundred-year mark. So to
have two of our major businesses reach 125th anniversaries, we consider this a, a
major celebration for the company.
And we spent the month of April, as the County Clerk mentioned, those were the
two--that was the month that HC&S was started and Matson was started. We spent
the month of April celebrating mostly with our employees and also with our
community partners because it's really all of the employees, past and present, and
community partners, past and present, who have enabled us to do what we've been
able to achieve in the past 125 years.
And we again ask for your support in the next 125 years, not--all of us won't be here,
but we, we are hoping that the entities will survive, the commitment to the community
will survive.
As you know, Maui is a particularly important community to us why--which is why this
resolution means so much. Not only is it the root of the company with HC&S, but we
have the majority of our employees and our retirees living here in this community. So
it's a special place, and we ask for you to continue to partner with us to continue to
make Maui a very special place.
Thank you again.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 07-65.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-66
CONGRATULATING CAPTAIN CHARLES M.
HIRATA OF THE MAUI COUNTY POLICE
DEPARTMENT FOR RECEIVING THE PUBLIC
SERVICE AWARD FROM THE NATIONAL
HIGHWAY TRAFFIC SAFETY ADMINISTRATION
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina—I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO ADOPT THE RESOLUTION.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Molina, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
the resolution. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
May we have the Clerk read the resolution in its entirety.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
And, first of all, I'd like to say mahalo to Councilmember Johnson and her staff for
cosponsoring this resolution as well.
Today, it is an honor to recognize someone who possesses the ideal qualities and
traits found in all outstanding police officers. Compassion, strength, bravery, and a
commitment to serve are just some of the words that describe Captain Charles
Hirata.
Captain Hirata for a long time has championed the efforts to improve child traffic
safety and was instrumental, as the Clerk read, in helping establish the child booster
seat law which will lead to many lives being saved now and in the future.
A recipient of many awards throughout his distinguished police career, Captain Hirata
remains a humble family man who has dedicated his life to serving our community in
this time honored profession and has also found the time to support other community
organizations and causes.
Being recognized on a national level by the National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration and our own Maui Police Department, receiving the Bronze Medal of
Valor are, just simply put, outstanding accomplishments and reinforces the fact that
we are very fortunate to have talented individuals like Captain Hirata on our police
force who serve with honor, dedication, and a commitment to protect all citizens.
To his wife Sandy and daughter Heather, thank you for sharing your husband and
father with our community.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
I, I just want to say thank you so much to Captain Hirata because even before I got
on the County Council, I met him and, thankfully, it wasn't getting a ticket, so I guess
we have some things to be grateful for.
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But he has, over the years, distinguished himself because he just has gone that extra
mile. There's many times where, you know, our police officers and our, you know,
their, their families sacrifice so much. You've got the "Top on Cop", you know, or the
"Cop on Top" where they sit on top of this very hot, I guess, grocery store and collect
money. You've got people like Captain Hirata that, you know, they just do all sorts of
volunteer activities. He was active in taiko drumming. That was, I think, the first
place that I ever saw him. And it's just amazing the sacrifices, though, that the
families, as well as the officers, make. And it's not for the glory, it's not for the honor.
It's just because they want to make a positive difference.
So for me, I think he has an extraordinarily difficult job because for years, he was one
of the people who would be first on the scene when there was a fatality or there was
any kind of a, a bad accident. And to try to balance getting the evidence and laying
out the scene so that if somebody was at fault or there was a, a drunken driver that
had caused the accident, he was there to document everything. And then, on the
other hand, being there with the chaplain who was there to comfort and really
console the loved ones and the family members who oftentimes could not make
sense of the situation that they were facing.
So he's really done a yeoman's job. And I really think that many people don't realize
that it's not a nine-to-five job, not only for him, but for a lot of our officers. Because
when I'm sending out my crazy e-mails at one in the morning, guess who's
answering? And somebody like that, they just want to do the best that they can.
So it's with great, great honor that I really offer this resolution in cooperation with
Member Molina and just on behalf of all of the Council, because if it were not for the
officers and their dedication, we would not be able to really have the kind of
community that we have.
And he's also lovingly known as "Crash." And I lovingly call him "the Chuckster." So
to "the Chuckster", I say congratulations and you make all of us proud.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion? Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I'd like to add my congratulations to Captain Hirata.
You know, for a lot of people, a job is a job. It's a way to earn a living. But with
Crash, it's a mission and he lives that mission.
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I've had the opportunity to see him in many different venues, particularly in his work
with the child booster seats because of the Head Start Program at MEO that I was
involved with; and he has spent countless hours working with the keiki in injury
prevention coalition to teach parents how to take care of their children to prevent
injury. And he is everywhere; he's everywhere doing everything.

I especially want to thank his family. Having been a member of the police family
myself for fourteen years, I know the impact on the family and the sacrifices that they
make in order to allow a member of their family to be one of Maui's finest. And I
thank them very, very much for that sacrifice.
And I also want to thank all of our police officers. You know, the people who take this
work on are really unsung heroes. They take so much abuse, and they give so much
and are often unappreciated until there's a problem and you need one right now and
you're so glad they're there.
So, Chuck, my very best and my congratulations to all.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair.
I also would like to echo the sentiments of my fellow colleagues and add that Chuck
has been a real model, what I call the "poster child" for the Maui Police Department.
He has been the face you've seen on TV for the buckling up campaign. And I think
these are the things that help bring distinction because Mr. Hirata has always been
first and foremost for the people of Maui County.
I would also like to say that many of the family members of the Police Department
members do sacrifice a lot; and we do owe them a great debt and I'd like to say thank
you personally for letting their husbands, and wives, and spouses, whoever they may
be, out there helping our community and keeping it safe.
In closing, I'd like thank Sandy and Heather for allowing their father and husband to
be a part of the Maui Police Department, whether it was the DARE Program or
whatever, for giving a great, great contribution to the County of Maui.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla,
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I'd also like to offer my congratulations to Officer Hirata, Chuck. Every time you see
the sign "Click it or Ticket," you know, you see his face, you know, bring, brings back
good memories in a sense that when they first came out with that particular slogan,
you know, the cops always used to be at Alamaha Street. And guess what? They
were always ticking, ticking—ticketing a lot of drivers because they weren't using their
seat belts. You know, when you look at 99 point somewhat percent, you know, that's
unreal in regards to the public utilizing seat belts.
But, on the other note, though, I, I'd just like to thank Chuck for, you know, his
community work, especially on obon. He's always there helping the taiko drummers
beating the drums to, you know—and one day, I'll, I'll learn how to obon. But, you
know, I just can't get the beat.
But, on the other note, you know, he's been pretty active in this Lahaina Bypass Now.
And he's come out with lot of good suggestions in, in trying to resolve some of the
traffic issues on the west side.
Personal note, I, I, I need to say thank you, Chuck, in reminding my daughter-in-law
about child safety seats. She attended that particular session that she promised on
the particular Saturday. So thank you very much for letting her know about the check
on the child booster seats that particular weekend at the, I think it was the Maui
Marketplace.
So, again, my congratulations to Chuck and, and his family in this great honor.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
And, yeah, I, too, would like to congratulate Captain Hirata on this honor he receives
today.
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And I first met Captain Hirata in one of his child safety seat demonstrations at a local
car dealership. And I didn't realize, you know, how much I didn't know about
installing a child safety seat until I went to one of those. And if it isn't installed
correctly, it makes it even more dangerous to the child when it isn't. So I was really
appreciative of what he offered that day, and that has made me very aware. And
when we're transporting our grandchildren around, about installing that child safety
seat correctly.
But Captain Hirata has, you know, earned the respect of his peers and of the
community through his actions and commitment.
In our family, as in Member Baisa's family, police officers have always been a part of
our family. Growing up in the small community of Hana, at one time we had only two
officers--my grandfather and my father. So it made it quite easy to get my license at
fifteen. But it brings a lot of respect to what police officers do, that they put
theirselves on the line every day in order to protect us and bring safety to us.
And Captain Hirata, you know, the word is he's a tough cookie all the way around.
And my son served under his command in Lahaina, and he confirmed that he's a
tough commander, but he earns the respect of the officers and the community.
So I would like to congratulate him. He certainly has earned this respect and this
honor. And from myself, my family, and all police officers and law enforcement, this
is certainly deserving.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I, too, would like to congratulate Captain Hirata for this national recognition, this
Public Service Award from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. It's
just amazing how many national awards are coming home to little old Maui in, in the
whole State of Hawaii.
But, undoubtedly, it's through Captain Hirata's efforts that Maui County has reached
the highest seat belt usage in the State. And that's quite incredible because that
translates to lives saved, Mr. Chairman.
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So it's because of him that those people who are wearing their seat belts and happen
upon an unfortunate accident walk away, and not to mention all the children who are
now being properly secured in their car seats.
And so, I'd like to congratulate Captain Hirata for this and, you know, once again
proving that Maui is no ka oi. And I've always said, Mr. Chair, Maui is no ka oi
because of its people; and he's one of them.
Congratulations, Captain Hirata.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you_
Chairman, we all know people who, who talk about getting things done. We all hear
people who constantly complain about things not getting done. We hear about
people who continuously offer recommendations with no positive approach.
And then there's Chuck. There is this man who still scares me. He is the voice of the
Department, and he is the most ideal representative of what our men and women in
blue is all about.
So I'm proud to, to be able to offer my congratulations.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
The Chair will just quickly add that I think it was very appropriate for all the Members
to recognize the support and sacrifice of the family. But I would also like to note that
part of the success of Captain Hirata, as you all know, Members, by looking in the
back, it's the fellow support he receives from the men and women of his own
Department, and that says something about the group of people that work for the
County of Maui in enforcement. They're there for each other also to allow them to,
an individual of their Department, to participate and get the recognition of a national
program I think is a tribute not only to the Captain, his family, but it is also to his
peers and colleagues of the Police Department.
So saying that, Members, there being no further discussion, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
May we have Captain Hirata and his family join us at the podium.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please, if the Captain and his wife and daughter would join the Members
on the floor.
Chief, you want to come join us on behalf of the Department.
Members, at this time, Ms. Johnson, if you would please, on behalf of all of us.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And on behalf of the Council, I just want to, once
again, thank you and thank Captain Hirata, and also Chief Phillips, his family, and all
of the people that are here to support him.
So with that, Mr. Chair, I'd like to have the Mayor say a few words, and then perhaps
followed by Chief Phillips, and then Captain Hirata. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
If Mayor Tavares would share some comments with us.
MAYOR TAVARES: Thank you once again, Chair Hokama and Council Members Johnson
and my ex-colleague over there. Thank you very much, Mr. Molina.
Every one of us has been touched by our Police Department here in Maui County,
and for me particularly because my family was involved very—for a number of years.
My father served in the Maui Police Department getting up to the rank of Captain like
you. And so we know what sacrifices families make in order for them to serve the
public.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 4, 2007
Page 21

But this achievement and this recognition on the national level is, is quite awesome.
And I know it's through the efforts of, of the leadership of Captain Hirata and his
commitment; but, also, as Mr. Chair has said, that it's the entire Police Department.
Their support of each other is, is just fantastic here in Maui County, and we're so
fortunate that we have these fine men and women who are looking after us.
I, I, I would like to share one more thing about Captain Hirata that didn't come up with
all of the--he's shivering now. But he is also an excellent emcee. So if you have
weddings or anniversary parties, celebrations, see if you can book him 'cause he, he
makes it, the evening worthwhile. So he is what I would call a, a, a multi-tasked and
talented person, and we are very fortunate.
And I also would like to say, you know, that percentage of, of seat belt achievement
for Maui County, I think we also need to also thank the citizens and the drivers of
Maui County who are following the law and who are realizing that these laws are
made for a reason, and that their safety is utmost. And, and maybe, you know, it's,
"Oh, I gotta put that darn seat belt on again," you know. It's for your own protection.
And particularly with the children, I think a lot of us kind of wonder how we ever got to
where we are today because we didn't have those laws when we were kids and
remember what we did in a car when I was a little kid. No restraints, and we were
hanging out the window and jumping between the front seat and the back seat,
fighting and all this kind of stuff. In fact, my brother fell out of the window one time, of
the car. But it was parked, it was parked. He was, he was little and jumping up and
down on my mother's lap, and kinda misstepped and fell out the window. But,
anyway, you know, we were so clueless about those kinds of things as we were
growing up.
So I'm glad to see that we are now taking it seriously, and we have to do everything
we can to protect our, ourselves and our children, our family. So I thank the
community out there for abiding by, by the law. And please buckle up and make sure
your, your child safety seats are properly installed. And it's, it's for the keiki and it's
for our future.
And I thank you, Mr. Captain Hirata, for leading us that way.
Thank you very much.
CAPTAIN HIRATA: I'd like to thank Mayor Tavares for kicking off our "Click it or Ticket"
campaign. It's a good prelude for that.
You know, when I saw people getting ejected out of vehicles and getting killed, I
knew there was a problem. And when I saw children getting killed because their car
seats weren't installed correctly, I knew there was a problem. And when nine out of
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ten car seats aren't installed correctly, we knew we had a problem. But, you know, it
all boils down to, you know, something. There's a saying called "okagesama de,"
which means that "I am what I am because of you." And, you know, these, you
know, these "you's" are my family for supporting me; for the Department who's let me
live outside of the box, to go outside of the lines and, and do these things; been very
supportive of the Community Development Block Grant. What a wonderful program
that supported car seats for Hana and Molokai, and has allowed, allowed us to take
our programs into these, these small communities. Because, you know, face it,
nobody sells car seats in Molokai. So we knew we had to do something.
And to, you know, and to all our volunteers that come out weekend after weekend to
help keep people safe, I'd like to say thank you to all those people as well because I
am not what I am here because without them, I, I wouldn't be here, you know. And
that's, that's the, the part of my voyage is, is getting the support from all these people
who help me achieve--make, make these, all these achievements, so my hat's off to
them, all the support. And to thank County Council for all the support that you've
given us over the years.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, fellow Councilmembers, and members of the
public. I would like to ask Chief Thomas Phillips to say a few words.
POLICE CHIEF PHILLIPS: Good morning, Chair and Members. And thank you very much
for recognizing Chuck's achievements.
Actually, if I'm going to talk about Chuck, we need to put this timer on.
We've worked together--I've been in thirty-one years, he's been in close to thirty
years, so we've been working together for a long time.
I can tell you without hesitation that his motivation for what he does is, is, is not to get
awards. He's very passionate about, about keeping the community safe, and that's
why he does it. The awards are great. It's really nice to recognize and be
recognized, but, but that's his motivation.
He has great imagination. This, this career, this police career is, is, is very stressful
as Gladys mentioned. Chuck always keeps it interesting. He keeps the job fun. I
worked with him in Narcotics, I worked with him in Patrol for several years; and we
always had fun. And that kinda reduces your, your stress level.
I always tell people I'm too dumb to have stress, but Chuck uses his imagination to
make the job fun; and, and then help get through that stressful period sometimes with
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some of the bad things that we see. Just an example of his ... his, his humor, he
has a good sense of humor. Last week, we had commanders meeting. And so I
knew this was coming up, and I asked him, you know, "Do you mind if I embarrass
you this morning and let the rest of the command staff know about your award?" And
he looks at me and he goes, "And why should today be any different?"
But I'd like to congratulate Chuck. He's, you know, this, this job, actually, the best
thing about this job, and, and I always feel I have the best job in, in Maui County--no
offense to any of you--but the best thing about the job is the relationships that we
build over this career, this long career that we have. And, and I truly cherish the
relationship with Chuck and his family, his great family. I wish we could get his
daughter to speak this morning--really interesting person. So I, I, I cherish that
relationship that we have and congratulate Chuck on his continued hard work and I
hope he stays with us for several more years.
Thank, thank you all.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 07-66.
Mr. Chairman, we've received two requests from individuals who have signed up
prior to the convening of the meeting that wish to testify. Shall we proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We will take testimony, Members. But prior to taking testimony, the
Chair's going to call for a short ten-minute recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:10 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:23 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The regular Council meeting of 4 May 2007 shall return to order.
Members, we will begin receiving testimony on items posted for today's agenda.
(Councilmember Baisa returned to the meeting at 10:23 a.m.)
Prior to calling the first testifier, for those that have registered prior to the start of the
meeting, you have three minutes to speak on each item that you are interested in.
We will assist you with a timing system. When you begin to speak, the green light
will go on. At two-minute thirty-seconds, the yellow light will go on; and at the
three-minute mark, the red light will go on and you will conclude your testimony. If
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you have additional information you wish to share with the Council, the Chair will
provide you three additional minutes after all others have spoken.
Stating that, Mr. Clerk, please call our first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Our first testifier is Warren Shibuya, offering testimony on County
Communication 07-143, followed by Susan Moikeha.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. WARREN SHIBUYA (testifying on County Communication No, 07-143):
Good morning, Council Chair and Councilmembers.
I'm Warren Shibuya. I'm a member of the General Plan Advisory Committee, and I
want to thank you for allowing me to have this opportunity to even serve the County
as a GPAC member, also in various other capacities volunteering my services to the
County. I, I really appreciate this. I always looked forward to coming back to Maui
and serving Maui County.
I just wanted to let you know that the GPAC has scheduled fifty-six hours of meeting
times, and we've completed forty-eight. And this ordinance before you now is asking
for an extension through the June, and I fully support that. in fact, I was one of the
few that asked for July, but I was voted down. Because the fact is that many of us do
have lives, and they are taking vacations; and, so, that's the problem. And so the-we've added fifteen hours right now to our current fifty-six hours, and we hope to
complete that by the end of June.
So I feel that we are working in various ways. We have added in the Kihei
Elementary School--seven hours there; as well as seven hours in West Maui Senior
Center. So we look forward to getting inputs and the mana'o of that community.
Any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony, Mr. Shibuya.
Members, any questions for the gentleman? Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank, thank you, Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Shibuya, for coming this morning. And I think you pointed out
something at the very end of your testimony that is very relevant.
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It's my understanding that there have been requests to go out to the outlying areas
so that people who cannot get to Kaunoa have the opportunity to testify. Can you tell
us a little bit more about that?
MR. SHIBUYA: Yes. It was scheduled because of the availability of the facilities. And
many of us did consider going to Hana, as well as other districts. And it's just that the
availability of the facilities were at Kaunoa Senior Center, and that's where we met.
It's not the very best, if you want to call it, because of this distance away from South
Maui, West Maui, as well as from the East Maui sides. Yes, the GPAC did consider
that. It's just the matter of availability of facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I personally would like to thank you and all of the GPAC
members for all of the time and diligence that you've given to this process. I've had
the opportunity to sit with you through a lot of it until the budget took over my life, and
I hope to return at your next meeting to work with you again. And you're doing a
yeoman's job. Thank you.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you, ma'am.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions for the gentleman on his testimony? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Shibuya, for being here and for your service on the GPAC with the
other members.
I just want to follow up on Member Baisa's comments on your testimony. So is, are
there plans for outside district meetings or, or it's just . .
MR. SHIBUYA: Yes. The only ones that we have scheduled would be Kihei Elementary
School that's on the 19th of May, and that's a Saturday, from 9 o'clock till 4 o'clock,
4 p.m. And on June 2, that's a Saturday, it would be at West Maui Senior Center;
and that's on a Saturday from nine to four also.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Any plans to schedule a meeting in Hana?
MR. SHIBUYA: The staff has not advised us on that. Right now, we're scheduled all to
have at Kaunoa except for those two locations.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. And, as Member Baisa said, because our lives
have been taken over by the budget deliberations and we don't get to watch very
much TV anymore, were any of the meetings televised on AKAKU? Because we had
brought that up early in the process.
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MR. SHIBUYA: Yes. I, I was watching yesterday--

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay.
MR. SHIBUYA: --on AKAKU, and an earlier presentation of the GPAC meeting was on
AKAKU.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Do they televise all the meetings?
MR. SHIBUYA: I don't know. I know it was taped by Ms. Prince. She tapes it all, and
whether it's actually produced on or shown on AKAKU, I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. And I just want to recommend that, yeah, if it is
televised, that would be the only means that people from Hana would be able to
watch the, the meetings because, certainly, they're not going to drive all the way to
Kaunoa to attend the meeting. So I'm glad it is televised.
But, once again, thanks to you and all the other members for your work on GPAC.
MR . SHIBUYA: You're welcome. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Mr. Shibuya, thank you very much for your testimony this morning.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: The last speaker who signed up prior to the convening of the meeting is
Susan Moikeha, and she'll also be offering testimony on Communication 07-143.
MS, SUSAN MOIKEHA (testifying on County Communication No. 07-1431
Good morning, Chair Hokama and Members of the Council.
My name is Susan Moikeha. I am a member of the GPAC for the Maui island, and I
am testifying as an individual.
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I am in support of the proposed resolution to approve our time extension. As it's
already menching--mentioned by the previous testifier, we are asking for fifteen hours
more, which equates to an additional three days; and two of, one those days, on the
2nd, June 2nd, will be in Lahaina, so it will be an all-day meeting.
As I read through the transmittal of this resolution from the Department, I'm in
agreement with their assessment for the reasons why this resolution is necessary at
this time.
We did take into account to asking for only what we needed. We have finished the
review--all ten goals, which include housing, natural environment, social services,
and public facilities, good governance, physical infrastructure, education, land use,
transportation, economic development, and local culture.
The way this was presented to us was in a format similar to this, listing every goal
with objectives, their policies. And then you'll see on here is also from the comments
from Maui, Molokai, Lanai, and staff. I don't know if this is the format you will receive
this in as final draft, but this is our working draft that we've utilized through our
process of this review. It's a, it's an incredible process. And when we received this
transmittal on January 24, which began the timeframe, we couldn't jump right into it.
There had to be discussion of process how were we going to approach this. And
what we ended up doing is going through each line, line by line, by line. And having
twenty-five members of this committee, valuable members, not only for their life
experience, but for their passion for this process, takes time.
And I want you to know that we have used our time efficiently. We appreciate the
staffs working with us in our request to accommodate what we needed as resources,
as well as time.
And so now we're before you and we're asking for this extension, and I think it would
be a mistake to stop the process because of a mandate of an ordinance, not that I
disrespect that, but there is a process for an extension and we hope today that you
will consider that seriously and, and give us the opportunity to complete the work that
we've been asked to do.
This is a group of very dedicated and passionate people, a well-balanced group from
all perspectives, and I'm very proud to be a part of that and have the opportunity to
associate with the other members of this group. It's been a learning experience
through the entire process. And I think when it's all done and said, we'll have a lot to
say as to how we can make it better the next time around. And I'm sure we'll have
opportunity to give that--thoughts on, on that.
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But thank you anyways, and I hope that you will consider this resolution and pass it
today.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Moikeha.
Members, questions for the lady this morning? Ms. Baisa,
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you, Chair.
And thank you, Susan, for being here this morning, and thank you for all you've done
on the GPAC. You have contributed a whole lot because of your vast background in
planning and are a very important member, so thank you for taking the time to come.
I respect your opinion, and I think that the time request is reasonable.
I think that we are beginning, all of us who live here in Maui County, to begin to
understand and appreciate the need for good planning. You know, some of the
issues that we have are because we may not have invested as much time and
energy or money in the past. And now that we know, I think it's a wise move to allow
the GPAC to complete its work and to feel good about the product that you will be
producing because it will be of great value to us.
And so you feel that this request will get us there?
MS. MOIKEHA: Yes, I do, And I, I appreciate your comments, and especially your
dedication as a member of--as the Chair of the Planning Committee and all the time
that you've spent in attending these meetings. I'm sure you've witnessed firsthand
some of the struggles we've had, how we've overcome that, and the process that
we've--and through the process, we achieved what we have to this date.
Yes, and I totally agree that, that we really need this extension. I think it's a matter of
not necessarily quantity and time, but also quality. And you have such a dedigrated-dedicated group of people that have put their lives on hold. I mean we have planned
our personal lives, vacations, weddings, things like that, around this schedule. And
so I, I--and our attendance; I would say our attendance is about twenty-four out of
twenty-five members. I mean that's a good attendance for this kind of hours
requested.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Right. I've noticed that's been consistent and very-MS. MOIKEHA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --very impressive. Also, the participation is, you know, right
across-the-board, everybody participates.
On a lighter note, did they ever get you some food?
MR. MOIKEHA: Yes, we did get food.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. This group worked for many weeks without food, and it
was, it was a great source of angst for me. So I'm glad they got you taken care of.
And, again, thank you very much.
MS. MOIKEHA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further dis--questions for the testifier, Members?
If not, Ms. Moikeha, thank you so much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, you, you also have two individuals that testified to, to
set--that signed up to testify subsequent to the convening of the meeting. Shall we
proceed with those individuals?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to that, the Chair will just clarify for those of you speaking and have
signed up after the start of this meeting, you have just three minutes to share your
comments with the Council.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Our first speaker is Rob Parsons, offering testimony on County
Communication 07-145, followed by Stacie Thorlakson.
MR. ROB PARSONS, SIERRA CLUB - MAUI GROUP (testifying on County
Communication No. 07-145 and on Resolution 07-66):
Good morning and aloha, Chair Hokama and Councilmembers. Happy Aloha Friday.
Before I begin on County Communication item 07-145, I'd like to quickly add my
congratulations to Captain Chuck Hirata, with whom I had the opportunity to serve on
the Mayor's Cruise Ship Task Force for about eighteen months. And, and Chuck was
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a no-nonsense guy. We appreciated his sense of humor. He was a great asset.
And I'm really happy to, to see this Council recognize his achievements today.
I, I am representing the Sierra Club - Maui as their Conservation Chair in addressing
the communication item from Maui Electric and the letter from Ed Reinhardt. And I
thank Councilmember Baisa for bringing that to our attention today.
I've got a bit of a cold. I'm not at the top of my game, but I felt it, it was important to
be here to share with you what I have learned about this proposal, and I have
researched it quite a bit. And I feel that it's not taking our energy future down the, the
road that it should. And I wanted to say that the earliest possible point in the
process, I hope this does get transmitted to the appropriate committee and that it
quickly comes before that committee and the public. As, as we look at our energy
future, I think these will be among the most important decisions that this Council will
make, and so I'm, I'm glad to see this moving forward
.

On the surface, this looks good. It's--we're looking at a renewable fuel, but it's a
huge, huge scaled project; way out of scale for, for Maui. You know, the, the good
part is there would be less emissions, with less dependence on our fossil fuel. But I
think the honeymoon ends there. The, the scope, the scale of this project are just not
conducive to, to the size of our island or our needs.
And the process by which Maui Electric has been going through this, I think is, is
flawed was well. There was no procurement here. This group is handpicked. We
don't know a lot about them. I feel the best way to find out about them is to insist
upon an EIS.
The last time we had a big proposal, that was a big hurry-up, and that was only
guided by PUC approval, was the Superferry. And, you know, from the get-go, we
should have insisted upon an EIS there. In fact, we did.
Once again here, I think that's our best opportunity to reveal all the details here. And,
you know, that's, that's really going to, in the long run, assist us. I, I was a
representative to the Governor's Biofuel Summit last August, also attended the
Hawaii Bioenergy Workshop last October. I am very familiar with the Hawaii
Agricultural Research Committee's report on biofuels which was issued last fall. I'd
be happy to be a resource. I would also direct you to the Sierra Club - Maui website
which has a tremendous amount of articles posted about this proposal and about
biofuels in general.
And I thank you for your time.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your testimony, Mr. Parsons.
Questions for the gentleman? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Parsons, for being here and bringing this to our attention.
What do you believe would be the trigger for an EA or an EIS?
MR. PARSONS: For one thing, there--Senate Bill 1718 approved special revenue bonds.
And as this went through the process, these were mandated to be taxable revenue
bonds rather than nontaxable. And I called OEQC to ask the specific trigger on State
funding. I think it's MECO's and BlueEarth's opinion that because these revenue
funds is not actual cash, it's just kind of using the State's good credit, that it doesn't
trigger it. But I think if you look at Chapter 343, that the opposite is true. And, you
know, much, much like the exclusion that was given to Superferry of an EIS that was
later overturned by the en--Environmental Council which advises the OEQC on these
decisions.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Parsons.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions for Mr. Parsons, Members?
Having none, Mr. Parsons-MR. PARSONS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --thank you very much for your attendance today.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: The last speaker is Stacie Thorlakson, offering testimony on
Communication 07-143.
MS. STACIE THORLAKSON (testifying on County Communication No. 07-143):
Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers.
My name is Stacie Thorlakson, and I testify you--testify on behalf of my own, but I
also am a member of the GPAC, and I also am a member of the Hawaii 2050
Sustainable Task Force.
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As we all know, planning is so important today for a better future for tomorrow. And I
hope that you would take in our consideration and grant the request to support that
we can extend the GPAC until June 16, 1 believe, is what we're asking for. We do
have meetings scheduled. And as my fellow colleagues have testified before you,
there is one in Kihei, which is May 19 at the Kihei School, and there's one on the
west side, June 2, at the West Maui Senior Center. We also have one scheduled on
May 16 and one on June 13 and May 30.
So I extend to the people out there in TV land, too, that if you're unable to come to
these meetings, that there is an e-mail that we are also looking for communication,
and the Planning Director department does bring those communications to us; and
that is: generalplan2030©co.maui.hi.gov . And that's very important. We do have
some of the work up online that people can review. However, it has not been
updated to our revisions as Susan has stated that we have just completed all of our
goals. However, it gives the folks out there an opportunity to review and to
participate and submit an e-mail so that we can hear from them.
And as for the Hana, we did look into having meetings like at the Maui Community
College where that you can do a satellite, one from the West Side and Hana and try
and patch in. And I believe they're still trying to consider that option, but I haven't
heard yet if that has been granted.
So we do want to have this extended so that we can hear more from Kihei and more
from the west side, and we do hope that Hana can participate whether it's by e-mail
or if we can patch in the satellite.
So, again, this is very important, and especially with the 2050 last night. I just
attended--the Focus Maui Nui held participate in this and we had about sixty people
turn out for the future of 2050, which people can take that survey online, But it will
also intertwine with the Maui County General Plan, which was very important. And
your Planning Director Jeff Hunt is also on the Hawaii 2050 Sustainable.
So with the time granted, I think that it will be a better plan; and we hope that you will
support our extension.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any questions for Ms. Thorlakson? Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
Just, Stacie, you mentioned these 2050 Sustainability Task Force meetings, can you
kind of share with everyone. I know there's another meeting tomorrow, and I think it's
important that people know about it and maybe they can come. And also, thank you
for your work on the GPAC. Thanks for coming today.
MS. THORLAKSON: Thank you, Councilmember Baisa, and thank you for all your support
for being there at the GPAC meetings.
And, yes, tomorrow there's a meeting at MEO that starts at eight-thirty and goes to
about eleven, eleven-thirty; and it's open to the public and it's free, obviously. And
it's a great roundabout session.
Like last night, we broke out into six different tables and there was about ten people
at each table. And you get a little brief synopsis of 2050, and our definition of
"sustainable", but that's just a draft and so we want the citizens to participate so that
we can expand, change, maneuver, manipulate what we have. And we also need to
hear from those folks what they want to have as the year 2050.
And prior to last night, they were over on Lanai. I, unfortunately, was unable to
attend, but--because of our GPAC meeting. However, there was a social studies
group that came out, and the teacher, bribed--well, I shouldn't say bribed--but was an
incentive to the kids for them to come out and if they were to participate, they would
get extra credit; and so there was about thirty-forty kids. And that's actually the
generation, too, that we need to incorporate is kids, but we also need to look into the
elders because they are the ones that provide the history, and we want to keep that
host culture going.
So, again, please come out to MEO because tomorrow, on Saturday, from
eight-thirty, and participate.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
Thank you for being here this morning and for your testimony. And I'm glad you
mentioned the e-mail that people can send in, in order to participate in that way.
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But who would be making the decision whether you would televise it through
MCC . . . program, and when would that decision be made so that Hana could
participate?
MS. THORLAKSON: It's on the Planning staff o the Planning Department.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. THORLAKSON: We, we've talked about, amongst our GPAC committee on Maui, and
it's just kind of a coordinating thing whether we can get it out or not if we can make it
work.
And, again, as you had heard from the previous testimony that, you know, finding the
space and the ability has been somewhat challenging, but we're trying to work it
through so that we can make it a win-win for everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So the Planning Department will be making that
decision. And if they plan to do that, then they'll announce it publicly?
MS. THORLAKSON: Yes, I would assume that they would.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your testimony.
MS. THORLAKSON: Thank you,
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further questions, Members?
Having none, Ms. Thorlakson-MS. THORLAKSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --thank you very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, Ms. Thorlakson was the last individual signed up to offer
testimony this morning.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
Members, there being no further request for testimony, with no objections, the Chair
shall close testimony for today's regular meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, we would note that written testimony has been received by
Michael Howden. Copies have been duly distributed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: With no objections, the Council shall accept written testimony for today's
regular meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE WRITTEN TESTIMONY
OF MICHAEL S. HOWDEN, MEMBER OF THE MAUI COUNTY
BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY, WAS MADE A PART OF THE
RECORD OF THIS MEETING.
The following County Communications were presented.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 07-132 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated April 18, 2007)
In accordance with Section 3.48.135 and Section 3.48.535, Maui County Code,
transmitting the Fiscal Year 2007-2008 notification of net taxable real property value
within the County of Maui.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO, 07-132.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication 07-132. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Finance
Director presents the Fiscal Year 2000 [sic] - 2008 certification of net taxable real
property values within the County of Maui.
During the recent Budget and Finance Committee meetings regarding the proposed
2008 budget, the Director was afforded opportunity to present to Committee
members the information detailed within this communication and full discussion was
held on the matter. Therefore, I request filing of this communication.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
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NO. 07-133 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated April 19, 2007)
In accordance with Section 17 of Budget Ordinance No. 3289, reporting on transfers
that have occurred from the General Fund to the Bond Fund as of March 31, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-133.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication 07-133. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Finance
Director summarizes the transfers from the General Fund to the Bond Fund as of
March 31, 2007.
These temporary transfers are used to complete CIP projects and will be reimbursed
from the proceeds of the eventual issuance and sale of General Obligation Bonds in
Fiscal Year 2008.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-134

KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated April 19, 2007)

In accordance with Resolution No. 99-26, transmitting a report of short term
investments for the quarter ended March 31, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-134.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication 07-134. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Finance
Director provides Council the quarterly report of the County's short term investments
for the period ending March 31, 2007. The report conveys total income earnings
from these investments for the quarter as $3,413,832.03.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion by the Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please
say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-135 - THOMAS PHILLIPS, CHIEF OF POLICE,
(dated April 24, 2007)
Informing of the Police Department's intent to expend $9,027.92 in Federal Forfeiture
Funds to provide funding of the change order on the furnishing and delivery of a
Mobile Command Post Vehicle.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO, 07-135.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication 07-135. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Chief of Police
informs Council of the Department's intent to use Federal Forfeiture Funds for use to
provide funding relating to added cost of a Mobile Command Post Vehicle.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-136 - CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 11, 2007)
In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing the Council of a
vacancy on the Salary Commission due to the resignation of Paulette McFaul
received on April 5, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-136 BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
file County Communication 07-136. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, in accordance with County Code Section 2.41.040, this
communication reports a vacancy on the Salary Commission due to the resignation
of Commission Member Paulette McFaul on April 5, 2007.
Ms. McFaul is unable to serve on the Salary Commission due to personal reasons,
and we extend our gratitude and, and, and thanks for the service that she's provided
to the people of Maui County.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 4, 2007
Page 41

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-137 - CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 24, 2007)
In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing the Council of a
vacancy on the Grants Review Committee due to the resignation of Stephen Kealoha
received on April 19, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-123 [sic] BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Mate--Mateo, seconded by
Ms. Anderson, to file County Communication 07-137. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you for that correction.
In accordance with County Code Section 2.41.040, again this communication reports
a vacancy on the Grants Review Committee due to the resignation of Commission
Member Stephen Kealoha on April 19, 2007.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Any further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-138 - CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 25, 2007)
In accordance with Section 89-10, Hawaii Revised Statutes, transmitting the
summary of cost items and a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING COST
ITEMS FOR UNIT 2, SUPERVISORY BLUE COLLAR EMPLOYEES, UNIT 3,
NON-SUPERVISORY WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES, UNIT 4, SUPERVISORY
WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES, AND UNIT 13, PROFESSIONAL AND SCIENTIFIC
EMPLOYEES".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-138 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-139 - CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated April 25, 2007)
In accordance with Section 89C-5, Hawaii Revised Statutes, transmitting the
summary of cost items and a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING COST
ITEMS FOR NON-SUPERVISORY WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES EXCLUDED
FROM BARGAINING UNIT 3, SUPERVISORY WHITE COLLAR EMPLOYEES
EXCLUDED FROM BARGAINING UNIT 4, AND PROFESSIONAL AND SCIENTIFIC
EMPLOYEES EXCLUDED FROM BARGAINING UNIT 13".
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The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-139 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-140

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated April 27, 2007)

Requesting a time extension to submit the Capital Improvement Project
Implementation Report as of March 31, 2007.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-140 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-141

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated April 24, 2007)

Transmitting the following:
1.

A proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE ACCEPTANCE OF A
GRANT OF FUNDS FROM THE FIREMAN'S FUND INSURANCE COMPANY
RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FIRE AND PUBLIC SAFETY"; and

2.

A proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2007 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FIRE AND PUBLIC
SAFETY".

The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-141 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-142

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated April 24, 2007)

Relating to applications filed by Helen Lti uwai, transmitting pertinent documents and
three proposed bills entitled:
"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE STATE LAND USE
DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM RURAL TO URBAN FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAPAANUI, HONUALUA, MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII";
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2.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH R-3 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT
ZONING FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT PAPAANUI, HONUALUA,
MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII"; and

3.

"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING HELEN M. LU'UWAI A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE A VACATION RENTAL AND LOCAL
SPECIAL EVENTS WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT, FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT PAPAANUI, HONUALUA, MAKAWAO, MAUI,
HAWAII".

The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-142 be referred to the Land Use Committee.
NO. 07-143

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated April 26, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING A TIME EXTENSION FOR
THE MAUI ISLAND GENERAL PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE TO REVIEW THE
DRAFT COUNTYWIDE POLICY PLAN".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-143 be referred to the Planning Committee.
(THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 07-143 WAS ADOPTED LATER IN THE
MEETING AND ASSIGNED RESOLUTION NO. 07-67 .
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-143 WAS THEN FILED.
See pages 46 through 50 for discussion.)
NO. 07-144 - RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated April 19, 2007)
Transmitting a letter dated April 16, 2007, from Ralph Masuda, Vice President of
Planning and Zoning, Castle & Cooke Resorts, LLC, providing a status report in
compliance with Ordinance No. 3137, amending the State Land Use District
Classification from Rural to Urban for property situated at Manele, Lanai, Hawaii.
(The Terraces at Manele)
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-144 be referred to the Planning Committee.
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NO. 07-145 - GLADYS C. BAISA, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated April 13, 2007)
Transmitting a copy of a letter dated April 10, 2007, from Ed Reinhardt, President of
Maui Electric Company, Ltd., relating to BlueEarth Maui Biodiesel.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-145 be referred to the Planning Committee.
NO. 07-146

- MICHELLE ANDERSON, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated April 25, 2007)

Transmitting copies of communications from William Knowlton, dated March 23,
2007, and from Marvin Hanchett-Ching, dated April 4, 2007, relating to water-related
concerns; and requesting that the matter relating to consumers' water-related
concerns be referred to the appropriate committee.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-146 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
NO. 07-147 - MICHELLE ANDERSON, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated April 26, 2007)
Transmitting a copy of the Board of Water Supply's status agenda for its meeting
held on March 22, 2007; and requesting that the matter of the Board of Water
Supply's status agendas be referred to the appropriate committee.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-147 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
NO. 07-148 - JEFFREY K. ENG, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated April 16, 2007)
In accordance with Ordinance No. 3180, reporting on waterline easement
conveyances for the third quarter of Fiscal Year 2007.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 07-148 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
You have the Chair's recommendations of referral of the various County
Communications as stated by the Clerk. Are there any requests/considerations to
the Chair? Ms. Baisa,

ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-143
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I would like us to take action in regard to Committee Report [sic] No. 07-143.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
The Chair is open to a motion by you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
May I call the Members' attention to my memo dated May 4, 2007, which was
circulated prior to the meeting today.
I MOVE THAT THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE
REFERRAL AND RECOMMENDATION FOR THE PROPOSED
RESOLUTION TRANSMITTED BY COUNTY COMMUNICATION
NO. 07-143 BE WAIVED PURSUANT TO SECTION 5(H) OF
THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to waive the
requirement of referral and recommendation, pursuant to Section 5(H), Rules of the
Council. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
Approval of this motion will allow the Council to consider a time-sensitive resolution
as requested by the Planning Director in his communication.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion carried.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA: Thank you, Chair.
May I once again call the Members' attention to my memo dated May 4.
I MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-143, ENTITLED
"APPROVING A TIME EXTENSION FOR THE MAUI ISLAND
GENERAL PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE TO REVIEW THE
DRAFT COUNTYWIDE POLICY PLAN", BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion from Ms. Balsa, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
the resolution approving a time extension for the Maui Island General Plan Advisory
Committee to review the Draft Countywide Policy Plan. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA: Thank you, Chair.
1 MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION TO
INCORPORATE TECHNICAL AND NONSUBSTANTIVE
REVISIONS AND TO PROVIDE FOR A DEADLINE THAT FALLS
ON A WEEKDAY, AS EXPLAINED IN MY MEMO DATED MAY 4.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, we have a motion to amend made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by
Ms. Johnson. There are five amendments as stated in the memo dated 4 May 2007,
to the Chair and Members of this Council. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you, Chair.
These amendments are intended to provide improved clarity, accuracy, and brevity. I
would really appreciate the Members' favorable consideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Prior to further discussion, Members, the Chair would just quickly state the five
revisions:
1.

It's in the title, second/third "WHEREAS" clause, and be--and first "BE IT
RESOLVED" clause, deleting the word "island".

2.

In the first 'WHEREAS" clause, we are changing directions to points of the
Code from "2.80B.040.D" to "2.80B.040(D)(1)".

3.

In the first "WHEREAS" clause, delete the following: "D. Time limits for
general plan advisory committee review of the countywide policy plan and the
Maui island plan".

4.

In the first "WHEREAS" clause, delete the quoted ellipsis.

5.

In the first "BE IT RESOLVED" clause, change "an additional twenty-three
days" to "until June 18, 2007".

Discussion, Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I support the amendments. Some of these are, as was
noted, nonsubstantive changes. However, I believe that this will enable the
additional time that the General Plan Advisory Committee is requesting_
I think that it's really important not only for the members of the community to attend,
particularly in two very populated areas as had been noted--South Maui and West
Maui--but that, for me, it's really important that if the General Plan Advisory
Committee is to make any kind of recommendation or adoption for changes of their
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General Plan Advisory document to us, they at least need to see the areas that will
be impacted by their decisions. And I, I know that they've had site inspections and
other people have taken it upon themselves to go to the specific areas.
But I think that because they're nearing the end of this process, it's really important
that we give them the time to do a quality referral, rather than something that's
rushed and hurried simply because they're running out of time.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion on the motion to amend? Having none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to the main motion as amended. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
This resolution will allow the Maui GPAC to finish its work on the Countywide Policy
Plan as part of the General Plan update. I think the requested extension of time for
just a little bit more time is reasonable, and I urge the fellow--my fellow Members to
support the resolution.
Thank you very much for your consideration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members, on the motion as amended? Having none, all in favor
of the motion please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excuse, excuse me. Before we finish up with this item, I have--I believe
we have one more detail for Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
I MOVE TO FILE.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
file County Communication 07-143. Any discussion? Having none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA_
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 07-67
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Are there any further requests to the communications and the referral recommended
by the Chair to the various standing committees of the Council? Having none, those
referrals as stated shall send those communications to the standing committees of
the Council.
Mr. Clerk.
The following bills for second and final reading were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 12

(2007)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL NO. 12.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to have
Bill No. 12 pass second and final reading. Ms., Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I should have read the title of the bill. It's "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING
TO THE DUTIES OF THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY". This bill, Mr. Chair,
reinstates, or I guess it is a reinstatement of the Board of Water Supply's authority to
hear appeals from consumers to decisions of the Department or the Director.
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We passed this out of commit--out of your Committee, Water Resources Committees,
Mr. Chair, to the full Council with a unanimous vote.
The purpose is to again give the Board the actual decision-making authority in final
appeals to the Director's decision. And we know that the Board has been hearing
many appeals already without that authority and without the ability to issue a final
decision.
So this will then give those Members that ability, which I think they're, you know, fully
capable of doing and are eager to do. It's quite frustrating to hear appeals and then
not have the authority to render a decision, but only a recommendation.
So the other thing that we have changed from the previous authority that the Board
had is that instead of a two-thirds vote for a decision, only a majority vote is required.
And this is consistent with other Boards of Appeal throughout the County.
The only other thing that's changed or that has been underscored in this bill is that
those who have received a decision of the Department of the Director that they wish
to appeal, they have thirty days in which to do so.
So I ask for the Members' support--and the Board of Water Supply is eager to take
this on.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
And I concur with my--with Member Anderson.
And as a former Board member who spent four years of inaptness, inaptness sitting
there and working on things and never knowing that your opinion or your decision
had any bearing or would have any consequence, I think this will give a great body of
people that I have, many of whom I've worked with, the ability to do the people's
work, which is so necessitated. Because when going through the Mayor and other
forms of, of appeals, it just never got done.
And I think this is long overdue, something that should have never been changed.
But, unfortunately, when Charters change, sometimes the overall impact is not really
realized until you see the, the, the change in action, yeah.
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So I think I, I support this; and I think this is going to be a, a great day for those
people. I think now that they will feel that their importance is not just one of advice,
but one of decision-making, which will help the people of Maui County.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I support this measure, but I would like to ask one
question of Corporation Counsel if I may.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Moto, because there was the Charter change, I know
we've gone back and forth on the issue of semiautonomous authority which the
Board had at one time, and then the whole issue of the Director really, I guess,
having the final authority over his own decision, so that left no appeal mechanism.
Do you believe that there is anything within the Charter change that would preclude
or prevent us from taking this action so that at least these appeals can be heard?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL BRIAN MOTO: Mr. Chairman, good morning. Brian Moto.
In short, our, our Department has reviewed this entire subject matter and we have
signed off on the bill as to form and legality, and we think that the Council may
proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Bill 12 passes second and final reading; nine "ayes",
zero "nays".
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
13 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 19.510.010,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO APPLICATION AND PROCEDURES
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson. Excuse me, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I was going to do it, but go ahead.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, you know, Mr. Chair, at this point, I will defer to
Ms. Anderson to make the motion if that is all right with you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is quite fine with the Chair.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Member Victorino.
MOVE TO ADOPT BILL NO. 13, "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING SECTION 19.510.010, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO APPLICATION AND PROCEDURES".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to pass
Bill 13 on second and final reading. Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I appreciate the Co-Chairs of
your Public Works and Facilities Committee allowing me to make this motion on their
bill, Mr. Chair, which I have amended.
I will draw Members' attention to a May 3 memo, which I will be requesting that we
further amend the bill slightly because since our last meeting, Mr. Chairman, I had
the privilege of meeting with our Director of Planning, Mr. Jeff Hunt, and we
discussed the amendments that we made at the last meeting, which, as Members
recall, were to clarify what needs to be done in order to deem an application
complete.
So in meeting with Director Hunt and in discussing this with his staff, they wanted to
further clarify what the intent was so that there was no confusion. I think that they
maybe were confused, or his staff anyway, might have been confused that we were
requesting an additional report; and we're not. We're just asking that the report that
they send us includes an assessment and analysis of all the application
requirements.
So I will--and, Members, in the handout that you have, not only does it include the
changes that I'm going to be proposing, but it also has an attachment of the bill that
Corporation Counsel has been kind enough to review and approve, well, review.
This, if anyone is confused in reading what the amendments are, again, the
amendments are those items that are underlined. Maybe I'm going too far here; but,
anyway, the, the, the bill in its entirety is attached to my memo, with the amendments
already incorporated so it's easier to read. And then also attached to that, the very
back, is an April 26 letter from our Planning Director, Mr. Hunt, who is also requesting
these very same amendments.
SO I'M GOING TO MOVE TO AMEND THE MAIN MOTION,
MR. CHAIR, TO INCORPORATE ON, PROPOSED AMENDMENT
ON ITEM 2, WHERE IT SAYS: "FOR ALL APPLICATIONS
DEEMED COMPLETE", I WOULD LIKE TO INSERT: "FOR ALL
COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN ZONING
APPLICATIONS DEEMED COMPLETE."
This clarifies so there's no misunderstanding as to what applications are being
requested under 19.510.010.
ALSO IN THAT PARAGRAPH 2, WE WOULD LIKE TO INSERT IN
FRONT OF "DIRECTOR", THE WORD "PLANNING", SO THAT
IT'S ALSO CLEAR THAT IT'S THE PLANNING DIRECTOR WHO
IS FINDING THE APPLICATION COMPLETE.
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And, Members, this just further clarifies what we did with the original bill which was
changed from the Public Works Director to the Planning Director, the person
responsible for deeming an application complete.
THE SECOND PART OF MY AMENDMENT, MR. CHAIRMAN, IS
ON, UNDER ITEM 3, WHERE IT READS THAT: "THE PLANNING
DIRECTOR SHALL TRANSMIT THE REPORT TO THE COUNCIL
AND PLANNING COMMISSION", I WOULD LIKE TO INSERT
BEFORE "PLANNING COMMISSION", THE WORDS "THE
APPROPRIATE", AS WE HAVE THREE PLANNING
COMMISSION, MR. CHAIR.
ALSO WHERE IT READS: "SHALL TRANSMIT THE REPORT TO
THE COUNCIL AND THE APPROPRIATE"--PLAN--"PLANNING
COMMISSION, AS REQUIRED BY SECTION 19.510.040", I
WOULD LIKE TO INSERT IN FRONT OF "REQUIRED", THE
WORDS "A PART OF THE REPORT THAT IS REQUIRED", SO
THAT IT WILL READ: "THE PLANNING DIRECTOR SHALL
TRANSMIT THE REPORT TO THE COUNCIL AND THE
APPROPRIATE PLANNING COMMISSION AS A PART OF THE
REPORT THAT IS REQUIRED BY SECTION", DELETING
"19.510.040" AND INSERTING: "19.510.020(A)(5) OR
19.510.040(A)(3)".
This change, Mr. Chair, is to be very specific. Both of these Sections of 19.510 refer
to changes in zoning applications and community plan amendments.
Again, we are not changing anything that is already required within this chapter of the
Code. It's just further clarifying the intent of what the report should consist of. The
Department already gives us a report. Now, the report will include an assessment of
all the application requirements according to 19.510.
That's my amendment, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Mr. Victorino.
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You know what, Members, the Chair is going to take a short recess so I can state the
motion properly.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 11:17 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:18 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene this regular Council meeting of 4 May 2007.
Members, we have a motion to amend regarding Bill No. 13, made by Ms. Anderson,
seconded by Mr. Victorino. The motion to amend will
First, propose Subsection 19.510.010(C)(2), Maui County Code, by
revised--be revised, excuse me, by inserting the phrase "community
plan amendment and change in zoning" before the phrase
"applications deemed complete"; and by inserting in the second
sentence, the word "planning" before the word "director".
The second and final part of the amendment, Members, would be
that proposed Subsection 19.510.010(C)(3), Maui County Code, be
revised by inserting the phrase "the appropriate" before the phrase
"planning commission; by inserting the phrase "a part of the report
that is" before the phrase "required by section"; next, by deleting the
phrase "19.51.040 of this chapter" and inserting "19.510.020(A)(5) or
19.510.040(A)(3)", at the end of the subsection.
That is your motion to amend.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. I appreciate you restating that for me. I apologize
to the Members for including my justification in the amendment. I realize now that
made it very confusing. So thank you, Mr. Chair, for clarifying that.
Members, we, we have a Planning Director, I think, in this Administration, that's going
to be assisting us in, in getting completed and accurate applications to us so that we
can streamline the process once it comes to us. And I appreciate his efforts in further
clarifying this amendment so that there is no confusion down the road once
Administrations change and Councils change, that the intent of this amendment will
be fulfilled by those who had not been here with us today. And so I'm appreciative of
that, and also in his willingness to see to it that we get fully complete applications
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And, you know, that isn't to say that all twenty-four requirements need to be fulfilled
because not all applications would be necessarily applicable to that. But those that
are, we need that information to make an informed decision, Chair.
So I appreciate the Planning Director's willingness to assist us in that and his support
of these amendments, and appreciate the Members' support also.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion on the motion to amend? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I just had a question for the record, and this would be
to Corporation Counsel Moto.
Because these are basically what appear to me nonsubstantive changes, I just
wanted to be given the assurance that, that is the case.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman. Yes, I would agree with the characterization,
andCOUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: --I feel that the Council may proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
Are there any further questions or discussion on the motion to amend? Having none,
all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to the main motion as amended. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chairman. I appreciate the Public Works and
Facilities Committee bringing this forward. And, you know, basically, what standed
out--started out as just kind of a housekeeping measure has really allowed us to
fine-tune this very important section of the County Code so that all of us have the
opportunity to, you know, and that's the applicant, the department, and the Council,
all have an appert--opportunity to expect the very same thing that this County Code,
zoning application, community plan amendment applications requires.
And so I appreciate them allowing me to step in at the last minute, not being a
member of their Committee, not having the opportunity to bring this forward at
Committee, but bringing it forward at first reading. And so I appreciate that very
much, and also all of the Members' assistance and cooperation.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I'll be supporting the motion.
I, I, I think what's made clear here today is the responsibility of the Department, as
well as the people that are requiring applications to be processed more quickly. And
I, I think this avenue would provide that, meaning that hopefully there's no--too many
back-and-forth between the County and whoever is developing or want to build
something here in Maui County.
So I thank Member Anderson for bringing this amendment forward. It does make
clear the duties of the Planning Department.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
And I'll echo that same sentiment, along with the fact that I think now the onus is
back on the developers to come in with a concise, accurate, and complete plan of
action to eliminate this putting the burden on the Council to keep going back and
forth, back and forth with other conditions and all the other things that, at times,
should have been completed in the original plan.
So I think if this clarifies, makes, makes sure that the developers, as well as our
Planning Department, who's responsible; and making sure that when we get it, it's
done, completed, so that we can move expediently on it. I think this will be a win-win
situation for all.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Chairman.
I initially had some apprehension at first with the first amendments that were made
back several weeks ago. However, I appreciate the, the work put in by
Member Anderson to go and get additional clarification on this to clear up any
misunderstandings or, or--and other issues. And I appreciate the work put in by the
Co-Chairs and the Committee as well. So I can support this wholeheartedly.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
I want to thank Member Anderson, but I also want to thank the subject matter Chair
for--Chairs for being open to these changes; and also to the Planning Director for his
perhaps initial reluctance, but then understanding where the Council was coming
from.
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I also want to thank you, Mr. Chair, because I think for us, we realize that the only
choice we have, we can't go back and forth; we can't send this back to the Planning
Commission. So our only choice is when we have an incomplete application, at this
point in time, to reject it; to just say no. Because adding in all the amendments in the
world are still not going to make it a complete application. It's defective, oftentimes,
on its face. And how many times have we seen this happen.
We have applications right now before us that I believe are seriously incomplete and
it's making our job more onerous. It's dragging out the amount of time that we have
to expend, and the energy, and the extreme frustration in trying to correct what
should have never come forward to begin with.
So I want to thank you for at least bringing out the other option, which is that if it's not
right, we don't condone it. And perhaps sometimes the only choice we have, as
we've had on some of the former 201G applications, is if it's not proper to begin with,
we just need to send it back.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just one final comment.
By having this amendment, hope, you know, it is my hope that whatever application
that comes to this body, the Council, we deem it as complete and we take actions
within a specific timeframe such that any delays that we take may skewer [sic] the
so-called process. Meaning that if we hold a permit for one year, of course there's
going to be some changes. So it is our responsibility to take that action to act quickly
in a reasonable timeframe in, in, in, in reviewing this application as a body.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? If not, Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I'll be gladly supporting the motion on the floor.
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I think the clarification allows the Department the opportunity to actually deal with the,
the applications individually without having to do additional work and assuring that all
of the application requirements are, are virtually complete without the seeking
additional information from the developers.
It, it now requires the developers to be specific and complete in what they submit to
the County. And it alleviates some of the unnecessary stresses of this body in being
able to be assured that what we get is a, is complete information, thereby, being able
to make decisions based on accuracy.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. Bill No. 13 as amended passes second and final
reading nine-zero.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have no further business scheduled for today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, we are now under "Announcements." Mr. Mateo.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.
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ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of May 4, 2007,
was adjourned by the Chair at 11:51 am.
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